
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 07.11.17
11.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Vice Chairman), Sian Edwards, John Ellis Williams.
11.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Edward Griffiths (Chairman), John Ceri Evans, Steffan Jones, Steffan Chambers, Sion Ifor Williams, Margretta Cartwright, Edward Williams, Mike Tregenza, Owen Gwilym Thomas and Cllr. Eryl Jones-Williams (Gwynedd Council).
11.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman extended the Council’s sympathy with Cllr. Steffan Chambers and family following their recent berevement on the death of his father.
11.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on October 3rd 2017 were found to be correct. 
11.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Item 9.9 (F) Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that the Police were supportive of getting lighting along the road and not dealing with the matter of installing street lighting and also that it was the road from the church up to the bottom of ffordd yr Efail was the location and not the road down toward Glan Rhos estate.

11.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Edward Griffiths declared an interest in the planning application for Llecheiddior Isaf, Talybont and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the application was discussed.

Cllr. Edward Williams declared an interest in the planning application for Ynys Gwrtheyrn, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the application was discussed.

Cllr. Steffan Chambers declared an interest in the planning application 3 Glan y Werydd, Dyffryn Ardudwy and he signed a Personal Declaration of Interest form and he was not present when the application was discussed.

11.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 5th 8.30-5pm Full Council Caernarfon. 6th. 9am-4pm Railway meeting Welshpool. 8th Evening Concert village hall. 9th 1-2 Met with officials Regen group. 6pm to 8.0pm Dyffryn School Governors.11th 1-5 Met with officials adults services at Alltwen Hospital.6.30-9.30pm Ardudwy School Governors Harlech. 13th 9.30-4.30 Good health event Dolgellau. 14th/15th  I attended 150th Barmouth Bridge celebrations as Vice chair Cambrian Railway. 17th. 12.30-5.pm Senior Appointment committee Caernarfon. 18th 5.30-7.00pm Harlech Leisure. 19th. 2.30-5.30. Scrutiny forum, Dolgellau via video link. 20th 11-2pm Village Hall, health stalls and flue jabs. 23rd. 9.30pm -3.00pm Barmouth Harbour committee.24th 7.30-9 pm Village hall re Harlech Leisure. 25th 3-4.30 Inspection land and building Dyffryn School. 27th 6-8 pm Barmouth Firework display, as vice chair Barmouth Harbour. 30th. 12-5 Gwynedd/ Mon Partnership in Care, Caernarfon. 

Gwynedd council is to go ahead with forming a 'company' to run the leisure centres and swimming pools to save £580k . Fraya and myself managed to get the council to agree to not closing the door on allowing Harlech to join in the future. This would help to cut costs with bulk buying etc.  As I have stated previously Gwynedd council will have to find extensive savings in the next 4 years and will mean a cut in services. There could also be staff redundancies as part of efficiency savings. At the Railway meeting in Welshpool details of a survey of rail users was presented. It will be made public by the end of November by the Welsh Government who commissioned the survey.  Rail users should check if trains are running because of the work being undertaken on the Cambrian Line, £24 million in total. Pupil numbers at the Dyffryn Ardudwy primary school has increased to 72 and there are predictions that the numbers could be higher in the next few years. There is a problem with a tree that is forcing a stone wall by a public footpath to buckle. It is the financial responsibility of the school. Local contractors have been asked to assess the work and the 
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costs. Annest Williams is the new chair and I am vice chair. Gwynedd has changed its committee scrutiny work, by assessing the effect of any changes or cuts on the public.The good health day in Dolgellau attracted a large number of health and social information stalls. The Barmouth surgery day at the village hall for flue jabs attracted over 200 residents and three stalls and was a success. Next year it is hoped to attract more stalls. The need to be able to serve adults and children and young families throughout Gwynedd is an important part of Gwynedd councils work. The social services and NHS are working together to meet the new Welsh Welfare Act. A short list has been agreed for the new Director of Education for Gwynedd. The former director was appointed head of school inspectors. The work of Harlech Leisure has been given to community councillors and the public and the need to raise £50k via community council precepts. Gwynedd council have made it clear that there will be no additional funding from Gwynedd. Work will be undertaken this month to replace the gate at Tyddyn y Felin so that the gate does not open outwards. Ysgol Ardudwy have been told that they cannot increase the salary off when advertising for a new deputy hear. The former deputy is helping out until the position is filled. I was re-elected vice chairman of Barmouth Harbour with Cllr Gethin Williams re appointed chairman. Concerns have been made to the Gwynedd chief executive that council officials are not replying to e mails from the public and elected members. I find that the majority of officials are very good but there are those who do not reply or inform elected members when work is being done in their wards. There are plans to close many youth clubs especially in rural villages. Two of the four alternatives are to keep youth clubs at the main towns only. There will be a 6 weeks consultation leading up to the end of December. Everyone who wants to retain the youth club are asked to take part in the consultation. Catrin Edwards the new secretary of the Ellin Humphrey education trust wants young people who are either going back to university or starting university to apply for bursaries. Her contact details are Catrin Edwards 07917 101 704 or catrin.edwards13@icloud.com

I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

Cllr Eryl Jones-Williams
11.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Structural refurbishment including installation of external cladding - 10 & 13 Bro Arthur, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/602)
Support this application.

Structural refurbishment including installation of external cladding - 3Glan y Werydd, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/603)
Support this application.

Application to vary condition nos. 2 and 4 of planning consent NP5/58/13F dated 14.8.17 to change windows and external doors from timber to aluminium - Ynys Gwrtheyrn, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/13G)
Support this application.

Construction of side sun room - Llecheiddior Isaf, Talybont (NP5/58/T339A)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
11.9  MATTERS ARISING

A  Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £33,826.90 since the start of the new financial year and this was £2,772.10 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that a meeting of the above had taken place on the 3rd of this month but not much had been discussed.
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C   Village Hall
Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that the minutes of the last meeting of the above were up on the noticeboard in the porch of the hall and that another meeting had been arranged for the 9th of this month. Cllr. Edward William stated that he was unable to attend meetings of this committee until April 2018 due to other commitments and Cllr. Sion Ifor Williams agreed to attend the meeting as there was a need to have Council members on it. The Chairman stated that he had seen the Food Safety Officer’s report and Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas stated that everything had been sorted by now.

D   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Edward Griffiths reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council but, unfortunately, that Cllr. Steffan Jones was unable to go with him, and he reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine, the bus shelter in the village and Glan Rhos were fine, Penybont garden was tidy apart from the growth from the borders needed attention, Morlo Park was tidy, the two play parks were fine apart from the mess left by the badgers in the new play park.  The public cemetery was very tidy and Llanddwywe cemetery was tidy but a wall needed repairing and Cllr. Margretta Cartwright stated that Mrs Kelly was going to paint the small gate, Cllr. Edward Griffith stated that Llanenddwyn cemetery was tidier now than its every been. Cllr. Steffan Jones agreed to carry out the inspection next month and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to assist him if needed. 
E   Develop Car Park
It was agreed so as to be able to move on with this development to ask Mr. Geraint Lewis if it would be possible for him to draw up some plans and the Chairman agreed to ask him and that himself and Cllr. Edward Williams would meet Mr. Lewis on site.

F   Defibulator in Talybont

The Chairman reported that he had been offered one of the above that was not getting any use for £400. It was agreed to purchase this and also it was agreed that the Clerk would make enquires to see if it would be possible to install it in the BT phone box in Talybont.

G   Remembrance Sunday
The Chairman reported that the arrangements for the above were all in hand and the Clerk reported that she had put posters up in the village and in Talybont. Cllr. Margretta Cartwright asked if it would be possible to place flowers on the War Memorial every month as it looked bare without and this was agreed and a rota would be drawn up and that the Clerk would reimburse the Members for the flowers. Agenda next month.

H   Christmas 2017

The Chairman reported that he had found a christmas tree to place in Talybont and it was agreed to make enquires for lights to place on it. Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he had contacted Mr. Jamie Brooks to ask if a tree would be erected outside Huws Gray this year and that he had stated that he would be donating the tree and that Huws Gray would be decorating it and decorating outside as in previous years. It was agreed to form a sub committee of the Chairman, Vice Chairman, Cllrs Steffan Jones and Edward Williams to deal with the above matter. Cllr Margretta Cartwright asked if the Council would be willing to pay for the hire of the hall during the Committee ’81 carol service and this was agreed.
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I    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
It was reported that a public meeting with the above had been held on the 24th of last month and it was also agreed that the minutes of this meeting were correct. The Clerk read an e-mail that she had received from the Board of the above and she also showed papers that she had received from them to the Members and she stated that these papers were confidential and it was not possible to make copies. After a discussion it was agreed to carry on to contribute through the precept proposal and therefore this Council would be contributing £10,076.34 during the 2018/29 financial year and also to enter into this for 5 years. All the Members agreed to this except Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas who was abstaining his decision.
11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council - Highways Department

Received a reply from the above regarding matters raised at the Council meeting in September and stating that they have inspected the site near Y Bryn and of the opinion that the water course needs cleaning on the land of the property so as to make it follow the right course and that they are going to advise the Land Drainage Department and ask them to follow the matter up with the owner. They will also place a new gulley on the lower section of the road so as to take any standing water away when there is an overflow of the water course and this work has been organized with the Works Section and it will be undertaken in the next 6 weeks. Also stating that the public footpaths Officer would be inspecting the gate that is opening onto the road on Ffordd Tyddyn y Felin and the Clerk reported further that the footpaths Officer had been in contact stating they were removing the gate for now and was asking the opinion of the Council if there was a need for a gate to be placed there. They were also informing the Council that it is the responsibility of the owner to maintain the wall where the stone has fallen into the ditch by Bryn Heulog Estate. Also stating that the Inspector will be monitoring the situation with the water on the A496 between Bryn Bwyd and Hengwm during the next wet weather and then finding out where the water is creating concern so as to fix it.
B   Gwynedd - Education Department

Received a reply from the above regarding the school bus and that the Cabinet Members for Education was stating that there is no official “school bus” from Dyffryn Ardudwy to Bro Idris school and if parents are sending their children to an out of catchment school it is the parents that are responsible for organizing and paying for transport. It as also stated by the Education Services Officers that it is a commercial bus from Express Motors that is used by the pupils and it is not funded by the Council and that it is pupils from Barmouth onwards that are eligable for the transport and that is why some have bus passes and others don’t.
C   Gwynedd - Highways Department

Received a reply from the above regarding 30m.p.h signs down Ffordd Glan y Mor, Talybont and stating unfortunately they have not got the right to place 30m.p.h signs on the road to remind drivers of the speed limit on the road. As an authority it is statutory for them to follow the instructions from the Department for Transport. According to this they have no right to re-erect  30m.p.h. signs on roads that have street lighting on them. Also stating that he has had a chance to look on the road so as to discover if any other measures can be put into place to limit traffic speed. Unfortunaely, because of the nature of the road there is nothing they can suggest that would help with speeding on the road. As a result, if the Council have any concerns in relation to speeding on this road they suggest that the Council contact the police to see if they can help in any way.
D   Gwynedd Council - Corporate Support DepartmentCoorporate
Received this message to remind the Members that Ms Bethan Hughes from Gwynedd Council was available to discuss the options for next year with regard to the provision of public toilets in our community. Also stating that some had declared an interest with taking more responsibility for the provision or taking them over completely, and others to continute with the partnership scheme. Stating further it would be beneficial to get an idea of what this Council were proposing to do so as to start discussions and plan ahead. It was agreed to carry on with the partnership scheme.
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E    Ms Jan Holmes

Received a letter from the above asking when the by pass was been discussed that plans to improve access to the countryside were given some attention by creating parking places for walkers, bikers and horse riders. It was agreed to note the contents of this letter.

11.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £11,186.97 in the current account, £7,543.69 in the reserve account and £38.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    - £147.00 (wages) + £150.99 costs = £297.99 
Evergreen                      -   £162.50 -  cut grass public cemetery x 3

Evergreen                      -   £290.00 -  cut grass Llanenddwyn cemetery x 2

Evergreen                      -   £290.00 -  cut grass Llanddwywe cemetery x 2

One Voice Wales         -   £200.00 -   training course x 6

Mr. M. J. Kerr               -   £400.00 -   opening grave re the late Mr. William Chambers

Mr. Gary Martayn     -  £1,082.50 -   cut grass in both play parks (2 times) and cut public footpaths
The Royal British Legion - £34.00 -  2 poppy wreaths

Monies received since last meeting
Pritchard a Griffiths  - £607.00 - burial of the late Mrs Eirian Helena Williams

Pritchard a Griffiths  - £607.00 - burial of the late Mrs Betty Joan Jones

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams - £156.12 - translation services

11.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Great concern was voiced that some of the children of the village were playing irresponsible games on some of the roads in the village. It was agreed to send a letter to Mrs Ann Jones, Head of the Primary School and also to PCSO Elliw Williams asking them to state to the children how dangerous it was to play these sort of game.

Cllr. Owen Gwilym Thomas reported that the village hall committee were seeking to get money that was being paid in fines from the Police fund and he asked if everybody would be able to vote for the village hall on this.

It was made known that the public footpath known as the cutting needed attention.

It was stated that the Primary School were willing to fly the welsh flag but not willing to pay the cost of purchasing and setting it up. Agend next month.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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